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APRIL 2024 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE:                                      
    
 
 
 
April 5th, 2024 will mark the 11th Annual Day of  
Sucwentwecw in School District No 73. An initiative 
that recognizes and celebrates the Secwepemc  
People (Secwepemcul’ecw) and other Aboriginal 
People residing within the Secwepemc Territory. 
The theme for this year is “Our shared learning is embedded in 
memory, history, and story through courage, wisdom and local 
Indigenous perspectives.” 

The First People’s Principles of Learning is 
now incorporated into the content of the BC 
Curriculum and so is the Truth and 
Reconciliation  Calls to Action which calls to 
“integrate Indigenous knowledge and 
teaching methods into classrooms. 
This year, the day will be marked by an 
outdoor gaterhing with drumming an 

storytelling. 
 
Also, the intent of the Day of Sucwentwecw is to ‘acknowledge one another’, and whenever possible 
acknowledging the land and context we reside in, Secwepemcul’ewc. We will be acknowledging 
different world views through the lens of reconciliation, relationships and respect.     
 ~Kukwstsetsemc (Thank you) 
 

 Sincerely, 

 
Mrs. Carol DeFehr 
#havecourageandbekind 
 
Follow us on Twitter @AberdeenElem 
Follow us on Instagram @aberdeen_elementary 

               2023-2024 
 Bell Schedule 

  8:20 Classes line up outside 
8:25  Staff greet students 
8:30   School Starts 
8:30 Announcements 
9:55 Recess begins 
10:10 Recess ends 
12:10 K-3 Eat 
          4-7 Play 
12:30 All outside together 
12:45 4-7 Eat 
          K-3 Play 
1:05  Warning Bell to end  

Lunch 
1:10   Classes begin 
 2:41 Dismissal  
 

Parents: 
It is imperative all children 

are in the care of the 
parents/daycare by 2:41 PM.  

Our staff are not daycare 
providers after dismissal. 

 



 

 

KINDERGARTEN SPARK 2024 
OUR WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN EVENT THIS YEAR is called SPARK (Strong, Prepared, and 
Ready for Kindergarten) Parents will be asked to come to four sessions. 
We will be holding four sessions total that will guide parents and students through the resources inside 
the SPARK bags as well as an opportunity to explore the school and meet our team.     
THE FIRST THREE SESSIONS WE MEET IN THE GYM! THE LAST SESSION IS IN THE LIBRARY.  
 

 Session 1 - Tuesday April 16 at 4:00-5:00pm 
o SPARK bag pickup and meet the teachers! 

NUMERACY THEME 

 Session 2 - Tuesday April 30  
 Please come to the session you registered for 3:30 to 4:30 or 4:30 to 5:30. PACIFIC SPORT 

is coming and your kids will also get a tour of their new school! 

                 PHYSICAL LITERACY THEME 

 Session 3 - Tuesday May 14 

           LITERACY THEME 

 Session 4- Tuesday May 28-  4:00- 5:00 pm- Join us in the library for a PARENT ONLY 
Session to learn more about Aberdeen and complete a CHEQ survey required. This 
survey helps us create your child’s GRADUAL ENTRY SCHEDULE as we learn more about 
your child as a learner and needs.  The information is also used by our school district 
and the University of BC. 

Please call Stacey Flynn at the school to register if you have not done so yet.  



 

 

WELCOME MS. SEMESOCK - OUR NEW GR. 
2/3 Teacher  
A big huge Aberdeen welcome to our new Grade 
2/3 teacher covering Miss Boryszyko’s Maternity 
Leave. Ms. Semesock will be with our children 
until June 2024. She is loving her new class and 
new school! 
 
TALENT SHOW  
Get ready to shine because Aberdeen's Got 
Talent is back! 
Do you have a talent that deserves the spotlight? 
Whether it's singing, dancing, magic tricks, or any 
other hidden gems, we want to see it all! 
The talent show itself is scheduled for 
Wednesday, May 1st. 
We can't wait to see the incredible talents our 
Aberdeen stars have to offer!  
Looking forward to seeing you all there! 
Aberdeen's Got Talent Committee 
 
PARENT INPUT REQUEST FOR STUDENT 
PLACEMENTS FOR 2024-2025: 
Each May and June teachers meet to organize 
classes with considerations given to gender 
balance, learning needs, teaching styles, social 
dynamics, academic groupings, class size limits 
and where possible, parental requests. Moreover, 
tentative class lists are made through staff 
conversations first before parental requests are 
looked at. However, for those families who have 
significant concerns about their child’s educational 
placement, we invite you to come to the school 
and pick up a PINK PARENT INPUT form and 
return it by May 16, 2024 indicating the 
educational reasons for your request. While this 
simply gives parents a chance to advocate for 
their child and their educational needs, it by no 
means guarantees that your request will be 
honoured so please keep this in mind. Ultimately, 
the SCHOOL ACT, gives the principal the final say 
on any child’s placement in their school. Ms. Flynn 
will have these in the office for pick up starting 
Wednesday April 3rd, 2024. Please fill out one per 
child and please note that name requesting a 
particular teacher you want or do not want is not 
the intent of this process. 
 
ARE YOU MOVING for 2024-2025? 
Parents of Aberdeen Elementary that plan to move 
for September 2024 should contact Ms. Flynn as 
soon as possible and let her know your plans to 
relocate. Our classes are extremely full so knowing 
we potentially have spots in K-7 would be extremely 
helpful as we plan for the upcoming school year. 

STUDENT TRANSFER REQUESTS 
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE: 
Parents who are not in our catchment area, but 
would like their child to attend Aberdeen 
Elementary, must register at their home school. 
Once registered there, a parent can fill out a 
STUDENT TRANSFER FORM and have the 
principal of the home school sign it so that he/she 
is aware that they would like to be enrolled 
elsewhere. For September 2024, parents would 
not find out if their child had been granted a 
transfer until the Friday of the first week of school. 
For more information about this procedure, 
parents can go to the School District #73 website 
and follow the links to our public Administrative 
Procedures. AP 305 SCHOOL BOUNDARIES 
AND STUDENT TRANSFER REQUESTS is 
clearly written and gives a detailed explanation. 
 
ABERDEEN OPEN HOUSE 
Staff and Students are inviting parents, 
grandparents and caring adults to come to school 
with your child to see all the amazing learning they 
are doing! This open house gives our community 
a chance to come celebrate all the presentations 
of learning. Please know each classroom could 
lead this Open House in a way that works for the 
age and grade level of the class. Due to 
congestion and parking we are dividing the school 
into two dates so that we can be more 
accommodating. 
We hope to see you! The kids are going to be so 
excited! 

 
 

PRIMARY OPEN HOUSE 
Friday April 12 8:30-9:00 am 
 
INTERMEDIATE OPEN HOUSE 
Friday April 26 8:30-9:00 am 
 
ABORIGINAL EDUCATION  
For the month of April, we will be focusing on the 
Grandfather teaching of Love.  We will talk about 
how we can share love and focus on having a 
positive mindset.   
 
SWIM TEAM 
A huge thank you to our parent volunteers for 
stepping up to make the swim meet a success.  
We have 4 more pracrices before our swim meet 
on April 17th  New permission forms will come with 
swimmers at the date of the meet has changed.  
 
 



 

 

FLAG FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
Mr. Dillon and Ms. Torres are looking forward to 
an amazing season of flag football.  Games are 
tentatively set to begin April 17th.  A schedule will 
be provided after the break.  
 
YOUNG ARTISTS CONFERENCE 
The Young Artists Conference is an annual event 
for aspiring artists in elementary school to 
showcase their artwork and take part in a series of 
workshops.  The school district has offered this 
unique opportunity to our students since 1987. 
The 2024 Young Artists Competition was a 
highlight this month here at Aberdeen! With more 
than 25 contestants, the judges had difficult 
decisions to make, but ultimately found 5 fantastic 
candidates to represent ABERDEEN at the district 
level competition! Let's congratulate this year's 
winners:  
Madeline Rinaldi 
Shanzay Shezhad 
Emma Leaf 
Shae Selver  
Hannah Vieira  
 
HONORABLE MENTIONS: 
Rowan Ciancone 
Hadley Salewich 
Nicia Gales  
 
 
They will receive online art lessons provided 
through Thompson Rivers University, will have 
their winning pieces displayed in a virtual district-
wide art exhibition, and will have the chance to win 
as the overall, Young-Artist Champion, earning 
their artwork a space in the SD73 Board Office for 
the year. Well done students and thank you for 
sharing your talent with us! 
 
LIBRARY UPDATE 
The library is a buzzing place, with March Book 
Madness carrying on into April we will be finding 
out which book the students like the best by the 
end of this month! If you are in the building, stop 
by the library to see our tournament bracket to see 
which books have made it to the next round! 
 
Overdue Books: 
Before Spring Break we had sent home notices 
with all students who have overdue or lost books 
from the library. If your child has an overdue book, 
but you believe it has been returned please email 
the Teacher-Librarian, Mrs. Reynaud, at 
creynaud@sd73.bc.ca so we can have a look 

through our shelves. If your child’s book is lost, the 
fine can be paid with cash or cheque addressed to 
Aberdeen Elementary, or we can set up online 
payment through School Cash Online. If you 
happen to find the book after you have paid the 
fine, we will reimburse you once it is returned! 
 
Book Feature: 
Miss Lina’s Ballerina’s by: Grace Maccarone 

We are featuring some 
great picture books this 
month, all with wonderful 
math themes. Miss Lina’s 
Ballerinas is just one of the 
many great titles we will 
have on display.  
I think this book is great, 
because not only does it talk 
about arrays and 
multiplication skills but it 
also has a theme of being 
flexible and welcoming 

when new people come.  
We may have found our groove in our group, but 
welcoming a new person doesn't need to mean 
everything has to change. 
 

SCIENCE FAIR 
A big congratulations to all our science fair 
contestants, and participants, it was a fantastic 
show.  We have made the difficult decision to send 
6 not 5 onwards to our district science fair at TRU.   
 
 Sports Drinks 4U App- Adriana Liu 
 The Beauty Experiment- Mikayla 

Kienzle/Rosey Karpiak 
 Hydraulic Arm- Shae Selver/Taiya McDonald 
 Water Resistant Fabrics- Brenna Beattie and 

Ayden Mackenzie 
 Bacteria: More like bacteriyuck! - Kennedy 

Clive-Smith 
 Wind Turbine- Evan Cuthbertson and Liam 

Franke 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ANTI IDLING 
We kindly ask for the safety of our children that at 
NO TIME do parents/caregivers leave their cars 
idling around our school perimeter. This is a 
district initiative where you will see signs on fences 
around the school. Our young lungs deserve not 
to inhale your car exhaust so please turn off your 
vehicle as you park at the school. I know in winter 
this is tempting to leave your car running, but in all 
seasons we ask that you honor this request. 
 
NEWSLETTERS 
At the start of every month a newsletter is emailed 
home to parents. Be sure to check your inbox! It is 
always POSTED to the website as well if you are 
searching for information. 
The school’s website is:  
https://aberdeen.sd73.bc.ca 

Ensure Ms. Flynn has your most current email  

SAFE ARRIVAL 

Aberdeen uses an automated SAFE ARRIVAL 
SYSTEM called SCHOOL MESSENGER. The 
system handles parent contact (including phone 
calls) when a student absence is unexpected, and 
will allow parents to interact directly with the 
system in a variety of ways:  

- by phone either when the system calls, or when 
a parent initiates a call to notify of upcoming 
absence - by internet through login controlled 
webpage interface 
- by smartphone app (iOS and Android versions 
available for free) 
 
Toll-free number to call: 1-844-350-2647 
Website for parent access: 
asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ktsd73 
 
Parents use the above methods to report student 
absences rather than phoning the school at 
Aberdeen.  We ask that parents please report 
student absences before 8:30 am on the day of 
the absence, although the system also allows for 
reporting of student absences long in advance for 
holidays, trips, etc.  For tech-savvy parents, we 
encourage you to download the iOS or Android 
apps for free from their respective app stores.  To 
find the app, search for SCHOOL MESSENGER 
and install the free app.  
Please always be sure to inform the teacher 
of your child’s absence as well so that they 
are aware of any sickness or trips planned 
and to plan for instruction missed.  

 
MYEDBC PARENT PORTAL 
If parents have not created a Parent Portal in 
MYEDBC you need to do that. Report cards will 
only be published to the portal again this year. 
Parents will NOT receive a paper copy so this is 
very important. Here are the instructions to do this 
ASAP if you put it off last year: 
Each parent or guardian or household will have 
their own separate account. 
To Access the MyEducation BC System 
1.  Visit www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen 
2.  Make sure popups are enabled for your 
browser. 
3.  Your user name (LOGIN ID) will be: (the email 
you gave the school) 
4.  Your temporary password would have been 
sent to you via email. Should you not remember 
your password, click on the "I forgot my password" 
link and follow the instructions)         (NOTE: Both 
user name and password are case sensitive.  New 
Password requirements:  Must be at least 8 
characters, including a capital letter, a symbol and 
a number.) 
5.   Enter your user name (LOGIN ID) and 
password then click “Log On” to access the 
system.  You may be prompted to change your 
password and fill out some information so that in 
the future you can click "I forgot my password" to 
receive a new password if you haven't already 
  
Once inside the MyEducation BC system you can 
navigate around to view information for your 
student(s). 
For a detailed explanation on how to login 
and navigate through the portal please click 
on this information page (Click 
here  MyED73 Parent/Student Portal Informati
on), or watch this video (click here) 
 
REGISTER FOR KEV SCHOOL CASH 
Re: KEV Group, SchoolCash Online for Student 
Fees 
 
To: Parents/Guardians 
 
Our School District has engaged the services of 
KEV Group, a company offering a web-based 
software solution, SchoolCash Online which 
includes several modules designed to meet the 
financial needs of K-12 public education schools. 
With Ministerial mandates for improvement and 
recommendations from our external auditors, 
School District No. 73 is looking to using a digital 
product, to manage our school fees and accounting. 



 

 

The intention is to replace/reduce the 
use of cash and the use of the historic accounting 
system in our schools. 
 
As a result, the School District’s Finance 
Department and schools have been working with 
SchoolCash Online to implement a digital system 
connecting parents and students. This system 
provides an easy method of paying your child’s 
school fees for courses, field trips, sports teams, clubs 
and many other student activities anytime, anywhere 
in a safe and secure web-based environment. 
 
While recognizing the benefits of this payment 
environment, you must also be aware of the 
potential impacts and risks of sharing digital 
information online and of the necessity to protect 
our students’ personal information regardless of 
where it is stored or accessed. As a public body, 
we are subject to the BC Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act. In accordance with 
this Act, we must at all time protect the privacy of 
students under our care.  
 
 
NOON HOUR  SUPERVISORS 
We are always looking for parents who would be 
interested in becoming volunteers for the 2023-2024 
school year on a regular or on-call basis.  If you are 
interested please visit us at the office or email Ms. 
Haw shaw@sd73.bc.ca We really need parental or 
grandparent support in order to keep our children 
safe both on the playground and while eating. Noon 
hour supervision duties do receive a small 
honorarium pay. Please know that a Criminal 
Record check is required.  
 
CRIMINAL RECORD CHECKS 
ALL PARENTS/GRANDPARENTS/ADULTS that 
are going on ANY trip with your class, are driving 
as volunteers or are coming into support with class 
special events must have a CRIMINAL RECORD 
CHECK. This is of no cost to the adult but is site 
specific for our school. CRC’s last 3 years and 
remain on file for Ms. Flynn and teachers to check 
when they expire for you.  
  
Online application for Volunteer's Criminal 
Record Checks 
Please use access code: 4TXH9C6NSB 
 
PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 
We are fortunate to have an enthusiastic and 
dedicated group of parents who make up our 
Parent Advisory Council.  The PAC has monthly 

meetings Tuesdays at 6:00 pm. Our next PAC 
Meeting is Tuesday April 9th, 2024 in the library.  
All are welcome to attend! ALL PARENTS ARE 
MEMBERS OF PAC AND CAN ATTEND ANY 
MEETINGS.  
 
HOT LUNCH WEBSITE INSTRUCTIONS  
Registration and regular use of this program will 
ensure accuracy and contactless payment with all 
fundraisers and PAC lunch orders, making the 
process as easy as possible for everyone.  

Here's how to get started...  

MunchaLunch  
Aberdeen Elementary has a wonderful PAC that 
organizes fundraising Hot Lunch days. To order 
they use the online system called MunchaLunch. 
Registration details are below.  
  
HOW TO REGISTER....  
 You will be able to register by going to 

https://munchalunch.com/schools/AberdeenKa
mloops  

 Link is available on the Aberdeen PAC Website 
(Fundraiser tab) or PAC Facebook Page  

https://aberdeen.sd73.bc.ca/en/index.aspx# 
 Click "Register Here" button (as shown below). 

The system will guide you through.  
 After adding your children, click the green 

"Order Lunch" button to order.  
 Next time, just click the "Login Here" button to 

access your account.  
 

Fun Fair will be on April 18th and planning has 
started. If you are able to help organize/volunteer 
please contact Kristen krisw13@hotmail.com. 
The kids love this event but it does take a lot of 
volunteers to make happen. 
Fundraisers 
Insta Cake - Cake in a card will run Feb 26th to 
March 12th. Delivery date is April 1st. 
Ollek fundraiser will run in April. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

IMPORTANT APRIL and MAY DATES  
Wed. Apr. 3-  First day back after SPRING 

BREAK!  
Wed. Apr 3-  PAC Hot Lunch  Chopped Leaf 
Wed. Apr 3-  PINK PARENT INPUT FORMS for  

2024-2025 Available at office 
Fri. Apr 5-      DAY of SUCWENTWECW  
Fri. Apr. 5-   PAC Hot Lunch Subway  
Mon. Apr. 8-10- Talent Show Auditions 
Tues. Apr. 9-  PAC Hot Lunch Booster Juice 
Tues. Apr. 9-  PAC Meeting 6 pm  
Thurs. Apr. 11- #lovemyschoolday 
Fri. Apr. 12-   PAC Hot Lunch Senor Froggy 
Fri. Apr. 12-    Spirit Day- Rainbow Colors  
Fri. Apr. 12-    OPEN HOUSE K-3 8:20-9 am  
Fri. Apr. 12-    RSVP for Family Math Night  
Mon. Apr. 15-19 Mathematical Mindset Week 
Tues. Apr. 16-  KINDERGARTEN SPARK  

 EVENT for our new K’s in 
Septmber 4-5 pm 

Wed. Apr. 17- Elementary Swim Meet 
Wed. Apr. 17- FVP Cheese Sticks Delivery  
Thurs. Apr. 18- PAC FUN FAIR  
Thurs. Apr. 18- Pizza w/ the Principal forms due 
Fri. Apr. 19-  PAC Hot Lunch MOON WOK  
Mon. Apr. 22-  NON INSTRUCTIONAL DAY  
Tues. Apr. 23- PAC HOT LUNCH Whitespot  
Thurs. Apr. 25- Pizza with the Principal Lunch 
Fri. Apr. 26-     FANCY DAY Spirit Day 
Fri. Apr. 26-     PAC HOT LUNCH Pizza Now 
Fri. Apr. 26-     OPEN HOUSE EVENT Gr. 3/4 

-7 8:20-9:30 
Tues. Apr. 30- Kindergarten SPARK Event-  

Pacific Sport 2 sessions 3:30-4:30 
and 4:30-5:30 

Wed. May 1-    ABERDEEN’S GOT TALENT 
Talent Show 1:15 pm 
Wed. May 1-    FVP Mini Peppers Delivered 
Fri. May 3-       PAC Hot Lunch  OPA 
Mon. May 6-    Music Monday Event on field 9:30  
Wed. May 8-   Class Photos 
Fri. May 10-    PAC Hot Lunch  Senor Froggy   
Tues. May 14- K SPARK Session #3 4-5 pm  

Literacy 
Wed. May 15- FVP Ambrosia Apples delivered 
Thurs. May 16- PAC Hot Lunch Pizza Now 
Friday May 17- Non Instructional Day No School 
Mon. May 20-  Victoria Day No School 
Tues. May 21- Last DRAMA CLUB session 
Tues. May 21- ZONE Track Meet Hillside 
Tues. May 21- ART Starts K-3 Professor Wow  

1:15 
Tues. May 21- PAC Hot Lunch Chopped Leaf 
Fri. May 24-  Wear Orange for the Missing  

(215 Memorial Day) 

Fri. May 24-  PAC H.L. Pizza Now/Toasted  
subs 

Tues. May 28- District 1000/1200 m 
Tues. May 28- PAC Hot Lunch Booster Juice  
Tues. May 28- K Spark Event for Parents only- 
Information Session and Required CHEQ Survey 
4-5 pm 
Thur. May 30- District Track Meet Hillside  
Fri. May 31-  PAC Hot Lunch Whitespot 
Fri. May 31-  SUPERHERO Spirit Day 
Tues. Jun 4-  Flag Football Jamboree 
Fri. Jun 7 –  Senor Froggy 
Fri. Jun 14 –  Pizza Now 
Tue. Jun 18 – Booster Juice 
 
PBIS SCHOOL 
Aberdeen continues to be a PBIS (Positive 
Behaviour Intervention and Supports) school.  Our 
goal is to promote our CODE OF CONDUCT and 
emphasize : 

R-Respectful 
R-Responsible 
S-Safe 
Behaviours inside, outside and everywhere  
children go.  
 

 
April  11 is #LOVEMYSCHOOLDAY! On 
THURSDAY Apr. 11th at ABERDEEN 
Elementary we will celebrate the wonderful 
school we get to learn, play and grow at. We 
are THE PEOPLE OF THE HIGHLANDS and 
each and every day we need to celebrate 
this wonderful campus we call ‘our 
community school.’ It is indeed a SCHOOL 
WE ALL LOVE! 

IN April  ABERDEEN IS DOING A WITS BLITZ to 
earn a school reward! 

WITS BLITZ Apr. 3 to May 7 - 24 DAYS FOR 24 
DIVISIONS  



 

 

WITS Blitz - Review of WITS in classes after 
Spring break.  
*24 days for 24 divisions is how long the Blitz will 
last.  
EACH WEEK IS A NEW LETTER TO FOCUS 
ON: 
*Apr. 3-5 Teachers to review WITS expected 
behaviours https://witsprogram.ca/educator/ 
W- Apr. 8-12     *Don’t forget Apr. 11th 
(#lovemyschoolday)  
I-   Apr. 15-19   
T-  Apr. 23-26 
S- Apr. 29-May 3 
SHOW US YOUR BEST WITS- May 6 and 7th 

 We will announce on May 8- how we did with the 
WITS BLITZ.  

*Goal is for the school to achieve 20 good 
days of following their WITS. We are 
hoping in the office to see an overall 
improvement with walking away vs. 

solving our problems physically. We are 
factoring in 4 chances for some slippage.  
*Reward for the whole school if 20 good 
days are earned on the afternoon of 
Friday May 10th. 

 
Aberdeen Elementary School Calendar 2024 

 
UPCOMING DATES FOR 2024 

Wednesday Apr. 3-  School resumes after 
SPRING BREAK 

Monday Apr. 22-  Non Instructional Day- no 
school for students 

Friday May 17-  Non Instructional Day- no 
school for students 

Monday May 20-  Victoria Day- no school for 
staff or students 

Thursday June 27-  Last day of school for 2023- 
    2024 - 12:30 dismissal 
Friday  June 28-  Administration Day for Staf

 

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE 

For your convenience, we have provided a link for families on the School District website to 
voluntarily purchase optional student accident insurance through the Family Accident 
Reimbursement Insurance program, underwritten by Industrial Alliance and Financial Services Inc. 
This is one option of several to choose from in the Province. 

The accident policy that is issued is for “Family Coverage” and benefits an adult, spouse and any 
number of dependent children under eligibility definitions stated per the attached coverage details 
and limits.  This is blanket coverage and is not restricted or limited to school activities.  This 
insurance is available for any and all family activities. 

The cost of the coverage is $39.95 monthly (for all family members).  The product is annually 
renewed and can be purchased any time of the year for the monthly fee of $39.95. 

Family Accident Reimbursement Plan 
Family Accident Reimbursement Insurance Benefits Summary To arrange optional coverage:  
Call toll free: 1.800.266.5667 during these business hours, Monday to Friday 6:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
PST 

 

 

 

 



 

 

PARKING MATTERS AT ABERDEEN 

Just a reminder to all parents/guardians and in particular our new families of the letter that is used to 
reinforce parking matters at Aberdeen Elementary. A reminder that parents are not to call the school to 
complain about other parents at drop off and pick up, but rather report parking matters to the City of 
Kamloops, in particular, Jacob Burnley, Transportation Planner.  

Aberdeen Elementary School 
2191 Van Horne Dr., Kamloops BC V1S 1L9  

RE: Transit Impacts- Parking Concerns (Aberdeen Elementary School)  

Due to concerns in your neighbourhood, the City of Kamloops and Kamloops Transit is reminding you that bus stops 
are designated as no stopping zones. Students may not be picked-up and dropped-off within signed no stopping 
zones.  

The current traffic bylaw states that parking and stopping are prohibited within 20 metres on the near side to 7.5 
metres on the far side of any bus stop sign as shown below. Parking in signed no stopping areas is prohibited.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 Victoria Street West | Kamloops BC V2C 1A2 | P. 250-828-3311 | F. 250-828-3578 | www.kamloops.ca  

Please obey all bus stop and no stopping signs near the school. Blocking these spaces causes delays, prevents transit 
from accessing stops (including students boarding or exiting the bus), and presents accessibility issues.  

This bylaw applies to all bus stops within the City of Kamloops. More information can be found under City of Kamloops 
Traffic Bylaw 23-30. Please provide this information to school staff, parents, and guardians. If concerns persist, 
Community Services may be dispatched for education a

d enforcement. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Please reach out if you have any questions, 
comments, or concerns.  

Sincerely,  

Jacob Burnley,  

Transportation Planner City of Kamloops  



 

 

PIZZA LUNCH WITH THE PRINCIPAL 
PIZZA LUNCH WITH THE PRINCIPAL 
Did your parents read the newsletter?  GREAT! Enter at the office 
to win PIZZA LUNCH WITH THE PRINCIPAL this month! Fill out 
the tear off section and return it to the drop off bin at the office by 
Thursday Apr. 18th, 2024. Two lucky PRIMARY and two lucky 
INTERMEDIATE students will have lunch with Mrs. DeFehr this 
month. The PIZZA WITH THE PRINCIPAL LUNCH will be 
Wednesday APR. 25th at 12:10. Meet Mrs. DeFehr at the library. 
 

 
I WANT PIZZA WITH THE PRINCIPAL! 

 
 
Name:__________________________________ 
 
Grade:_____________________________  
 
Phone #________________________ 
 
My favourite kind of pizza is:_______________________________ 
 
Allergies?:____________________________________ 
 
Parent Name:_______________________________ 
 
Parent Signature:_______________________________ 
 
The most informative piece of information in this newsletter was: 

_______________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
APR. 11th  2024 IS LOVE MY SCHOOL DAY! Why do you love coming to school at ABERDEEN? 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 


